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Membership Meeting – Feb. 3, 2023

Meeting Notes:  

Meeting opened at 12:00.  Brian welcomed everyone back to the park for 2023.   
First thing, draw for the free membership, since we didn’t have the meeting in Oct.  Will draw now, empty bucket, then allow membership to enter their names for today.  S38 Raul Aualos was drawn.  Ticket given to Deanna.

Minutes- none for Oct. 2022 due to not having quorum.

Deanna- Treasurer report.- Motion to accept- Jim 1st- Barb George- 2nd-  motion passes.

Financial Report: Lisa is absent from the membership meeting; we had a trial balance to present to the membership.  Deanna mentioned that the store and flag sales went really well.  New flag stickers are ordered and will be available for $25.00 for the year.  Brian stated that he will look at the numbers prior to the next meeting to present a more solid look at those.

Old Business:

Pool- Brian said that the pool designer had to go back and do a 3d model of the new plans and then present that to DOH.  That is submitted and we should have an answer in 30 days.  Contractor standing by to come work on the final pool.  Waiting to see if plans will pass with current pool pump, regulations have changed, and we aren’t sure if the current pump will suffice.  If we need to go and replace pumps that may change our timeline, currently we are optimistic that we will open for memorial day weekend.  

Jim- Roads: Had Kerrigan come in a couple months ago to fill in some pot holes, will be coming back to look at the hill to see about possibly needing some kind of drain to keep the water off the hill area.  Did slightly grade the hill already, looks to be holding up well.  He currently had completed the outer circle of the park and them main road down the center of the park.  We had hired on a temp basis to gauge the quality of work.

Member questioned about bringing in a tool for the caretakers to drag behind the tractor, but the concern had been the larger gravel that is underneath and not wanting to tear it up and cause more of a problem in the future.  We may have drag chain that we can use to spread gravel out evenly.  The concern with using it last year was that there was a problem with the teeth of the tool or not enough weight to hold it down.

Presentation of information about the vandalism case.  Let membership know that actually happened and asked for their thoughts.

Barb George- Asked about if the member was in good standing up to this incident.  Membership was told that it was the owners son and hadn’t had prior issues, but one of the grown children was already banned from the park.  Ron Suggestion of suspension of a year to which we said she has been on that already as of Feb. 6, 2023.  Multiple members suggested a probationary period and she covers her current fees.  Very clear if they have another issue that we could then revoke membership.  



New Business:
 50th anniversary- 
Discussed that we will try to coincide the party with the opening of the pool.  We will still continue to ask members to submit pictures to Tracy of past and present park experiences to display during that meeting.  We will also seek a couple volunteers to bring their BBQ’s up and cook the hotdogs and hamburgers.  This will all be supplied by the rec committee.

Open board positions- will announce that you are running by the end of the March meeting.  Open positions will be President, treasurer, and positions 5, 6, 7, 9.

We are looking for a bookkeeper for the park.  QuickBooks is the program that is currently being used by the park.  This position is needed as soon as possible.  We do not need someone that will be on the board, but this is a paid stipend position.  

May 6-7 Park cleanup-   We will bring in the big dumpsters for this weekend.  This is a great time to dispose of garbage from lots.  On the 15th of May the lot cleanup committee will go ahead and check for membership lots for being cleaned up and ready for the season.  Plan will be the 30-yard dumpsters for the main year, but the bigger dumpsters.  Water restrictions will follow current code dates, May 1- Oct. 31 each and every year.  That is based off of the water shed.  We are only allowed 125 gallons per minute during that water restriction timeline.  Dept of Ecology could walk into the park and audit the system if they chose to, but at this point that hasn’t happened.

Open Meeting:
Jim George- noticed that the financials are not on the website.  Would like to see the P&L and the budget documents on the website for those that can’t attend the meetings.

Meeting Adjourned by Brian.  Time: 12:36pm.

  



